
 

 

 

March 25, 2020 

 

Rio Verde, Tonto Verde and Verde River Residents, 

 

There have been rumors floating around our communitythrough social media and word of 

mouth that we have a positive case of COVID-19 in one of the Rio Verde communities.  

That has not been confirmed or denied.  To be safe, we should all assume that COVID-19 

is here.  We all need to do our part with self-isolation, social distancing and washing 

hands to keep the community safe.  Please visit the link below to the county public health 

website for more information. 

  

https://www.maricopa.gov/5460/Coronavirus-Disease-2019 

  

  

Thank you 

  

Jay Ducote 

Fire Chief 

Rio Verde Fire District 

C-480.262.8156 

O-480.471.6130 

jducote@rioverdefire.org 

  

 

Rio Verde Fire District 

25608 North Forest Road 

Rio Verde, AZ  85263 

Phone: (480) 471-2304 

Fax:  (480) 471-1821 
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